
     

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

         

             

            

              

           

           

           

           

       

         

           

       

               

       

 

                                 

                                  

                             

                       

   

                           

                              

                                   

                      

                         

     

Kansas Commission on Peace Officers’ Standards and Training 
(KSCPOST) 

Commission Meeting Minutes
 
Held at KS-CPOST – 1999 N Amidon Ste 350 


Wichita KS
 
October 16, 2013 9:00 am 


Attendees: 

KSCPOST Members Present KSCPOST Staff 

Chairman John Whitmer Gary Steed, Executive Director 

Commissioner Mark Bundy Eric Williams, Counsel 

Commissioner James Jarboe Vicki Mork, Administrative Assistant 

Commissioner Ernest Garcia John Gaunt, Investigator 

Commissioner Melissa Johnson Darren Moore, Investigator 

Commissioner Herman Jones Jackie Stuart, Investigator 

Commissioner Mike Keller Dave Thompson, Investigator 

Commissioner Mark Pierce 

Commissioner Robert Sage KLETC Staff 

Commissioner Brad Schoen Ed Pavey, Director 

Darin Beck, Deputy Director 

Commissioner Kirk Thompson ‐ absent Mark Damitio, Deputy Assistant Director 

Commissioner Dean Bush ‐ absent 

The public KS‐CPOST Commission meeting was called to order on October 16, 2013 at 9:40 am by 

Chairman John Whitmer with a roll call of commissioners in attendance as listed above. Upon motion by 

Commissioner Jones and second by Commissioner Garcia the minutes of the May 22, 2013 meeting 

were approved unanimously with correct spelling of Dave Warry’s last name. 

KS‐CPOST Report 

Meeting packets with information which supported many of the agenda items were provided for 

everyone in attendance. Executive Director Steed began his report with a review of KS‐CPOST budget 

for FY 2014. A budget surplus has accumulated from prior years and it is earmarked for replacement of 

FileMaker. He summarized the Municipal Reimbursement report which showed the training 

reimbursement funds dispersed to 14 municipal law enforcement departments that have their own 

academy. 
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Director Steed reviewed Quick Facts of Kansas Law Enforcement agencies; Central Registry Statistics and 

Training Hours reported to Registry. 

Eric Williams, Counsel for KS‐CPOST provided an update on the investigation and prosecution side of KS‐

CPOST activities. He included statistics of actions that have been taken on behalf of law enforcement 

officers that violated the standards. 

Directory Steed discussed the issues and challenges of FileMaker facing the agency. Investigation has 

begun to explore and evaluate possible replacement systems. The decision will be made in conjunction 

with the Kansas Law Enforcement Training Center as it is a shared system. 

An Integrity Bulletin will be instituted for periodic distribution by KS‐CPOST. Administrators and officers 

will find it helpful to see how K.A.R.’s and statutes are applied. 

Plans are being made to issue wallet cards to each certified law enforcement officer in the state of 

Kansas with their certification number. 

Plans are being made to teach the On‐Line Data Entry Class as an online class. This would make the class 

more available to agencies across the state. 

Chairman Whitmer proposed a 10 minute break before hearing the KLETC report. 

KLETC Report 

Chairman Whitmer reconvened the meeting at 11:40 pm. Director Ed Pavey of the Kansas Law 

Enforcement Training Center presented a report on KLETC which included financial review, staffing 

changes, online training, and a new training grant. 

It was announced there would be short meeting of the Municipal Reimbursement Committee after the 

Commission meeting. 

Upon motion by Commissioner Keller, seconded by Commissioner Jones the meeting was adjourned by 

unanimous vote at 12:20 pm. 
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